
 
From: Denise Haliczer <drpalaska@yahoo.com>  
Sent: Monday, May 3, 2021 10:45 AM 
To: Public Comment <publiccomment@cityoftracy.org> 
Cc: Denise Haliczer <drpalaska@yahoo.com> 
Subject: City Counsel Meeting- Regular Meeting (7:00pm) Item 2 Comment 

 

Hello, 

As a citizen of Tracy and the mother of an avid swimmer, I’m requesting the counsel to keep the swim 
center project moving forward. Please do not change the previously approved plan or adjust the 
previously approved budget. This long overdue project needs to move forward immediately without further 
delay. Doing so will ensure that this project benefits the largest swath of citizens immediately.   

The current public pool situation is unsustainable, Tracy still only has 1 public pool which was built when 
Tracy had a population of 14,724. Today our population is 94,740.00, but we still, as a community, share 
the same 7 lanes of pool space. Our community, and its swimmers, are underserved by the lack of water 
recreation. Summer recreation over the long hot summers is important to all of Tracy and should be made 
available without any further wait. 

This project is long overdue, and the need for this project, and others was the driver behind support for 
Measure V.    

We as a community cannot wait and should not have to wait any longer. We should not have to rely on 
other communities for our swimming needs. I appreciate those that support the swim center project and 
encourage those that do not to reconsider their position.   

Denise Haliczer 
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From: Michael Warda <mike@wardalaw.com>  
Sent: Tuesday, May 4, 2021 6:08 PM 
To: Public Comment <publiccomment@cityoftracy.org> 
Subject: For Council Review Public Comment Period May 4, 2021 
 

Below please find a copy of a receipt evidencing the public benefit fee paid by Blue Fire Inc 
to the City of Merced for the month of March, 2021. 
 
 

Michael S. Warda 
mike@wardalaw.com 
 

MICHAEL S. WARDA, 
A Professional Law Corporation 
2350 W. Monte Vista Avenue 
Turlock, CA 95382 
Tel: (209) 667-1889 
Fax: (209) 667-1809 
 
 
 

Items from the Audience 

mailto:mike@wardalaw.com




From: William Muetzenberg <williammuetzenberg@gmail.com>  
Sent: Tuesday, May 4, 2021 2:05 PM 
To: Public Comment <publiccomment@cityoftracy.org> 
Subject: Public Comment 5/4/21 

 

Good afternoon, 

 

I am submitting the following public comments: 

 

Item 2:  

 

Mayor & Council,  
 

I have two comments I'd like to submit this evening. 
 

First, Ms. Harman Ratia and I will host a meet & greet this Thursday at 6pm as Tracy's 
newest representatives on the EBCE Community Advisory Committee. We will be sworn 
in on May 17 and welcome the opportunity to serve our community. This meet & greet is 
an opportunity for the public to familiarize themselves with us and EBCE as well as ask 
any questions. I invite the public and any member of Council to attend by registering at 
https://bit.ly/ebcemg. You may also email me at wmuetzenberg.ebce@gmail.com.  
 

Second, I’ve noticed that there are a lot more bike riders in Tracy and I’m happy to see 
more people out. However, having lived in Tracy for as long as I have, I don’t believe 
our bike paths are up to par. Our bike paths need to match the needs of our community 
today. We need to do more to ensure right-of-ways are enhanced to protect both cars 
and bikes. We need to do more in ensuring our bike paths can take you from one side 
of the city to the other as efficiently and as safely as possible. I hope that Council and 
staff will consider updating policies to ensure our bike lanes service the community as 
best it can. Investing in better biking in Tracy will get more people to come out of their 
cars, reduce emissions, and improve our health and wellness. 
 

Item 3D:  
 

Mayor & Council, 

 

For the last two years, Tracy has raised the LGBTQ Pride Flag during June to honor 
Pride Month and show solidarity with Tracy’s LGBTQ community. As a resident of 
Tracy, I feel pride knowing we as a city support LGBTQ people. During a time of 
heightened division and violence, here in Tracy, we don’t ostracize or attack people who 
are different from ourselves. We embrace them and accept them. Isn’t that what living 
inside the triangle is about? I hope that our Council continues to show courage and 
build on the tradition we’ve begun.  
 

William Muetzenberg 

B.A. Political Science | UCLA 

(209) 640-4880 

https://bit.ly/ebcemg
mailto:wmuetzenberg.ebce@gmail.com
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-----Original Message----- 
From: Carla Waluck <annfrancis79@yahoo.com>  
Sent: Tuesday, May 4, 2021 5:00 PM 
To: Public Comment <publiccomment@cityoftracy.org> 
Subject: Please raise the pride flag for pride month 
 
Good afternoon,  
 
I’m writing to request you please raise the pride flag for pride month. My son is a fiercely proud bisexual 
trans gender masculine youth and he was very happy when I told him last year they raised it. We moved 
here about five years ago and have been so happy with the reception and acceptance we’ve received. 
We hope to stay here for a very long time. Thank you for reading my request.  
 
Kind regards,  
Carla W.  
 
Sent from my iPhone 
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-----Original Message----- 
From: nancy whelihan <momteach55@yahoo.com>  
Sent: Tuesday, May 4, 2021 2:15 PM 
To: Public Comment <publiccomment@cityoftracy.org> 
Subject: Re: continue raising Pride flag 
 
Dear City Council members, 
        My name is Nancy Whelihan and I would like to speak to the concerns about continuing the raising 
of the Pride flag during Pride month of June. As a former school teacher I know the importance of raising 
the self concept of every child I ever taught. TRACY has started a wonderful tradition the past two years 
of raising the Pride flag during the month of June. I see no reason to stop this tradition, especially at a 
time in our country where every person needs to be loved and appreciated for who they are regardless 
of their race, religion, color, or sexual orientation. Please continue raising this flag each June in 
recognition of all humans, no matter what our differences, we need to all get along. 
     
 
Sent from my iPad 
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